Monday Musings

April 16, 2018

- AHS Student Accepted to NC Governor's School
- 2. Loflin Celebrates Blue Day
- 3. Annual Doghouse Build at McCrary
- 4. Health Science Academy Students Explore the Bio Bus
- 5. Introducing the New Admin Team at AHS
- 6. New Pathways to Prosperity Initiative
- 7. Dr. Wendy Rich Retirement Party
- 8. Nick Coe Update
- 9. CPR Class Offered in June
- 10. PD Offerings
- 11. Lindley Park Student Performs with the Greensboro Symphony Orchestra
- 12. AHS Athletics
- 13. ACS/RCSS Transfer Process

Loflin Celebrates Blue Day



AHS Student Accepted to NC Governor's School

Congratulations to Zoey
Little, a junior at Asheboro
High School, who has been
selected to attend the
2018 session of the North
Carolina Governor's
School. She will attend a
five-and-a-half-week
summer residential
program on the campus of
Meredith College in the
area of Social Science.



Annual Doghouse Build at McCrary

On March 26th, McCrary Elementary School's third-grade students participated in the sixth annual Doghouse Build Day. Eleven volunteers from Habitat for Humanity worked with students to apply third-grade math standards to the real-world project of building two doghouses. Following the build, students presented the doghouses to a representative of the Randolph County Society for the Prevention of Cruelty to Animals (RCSPCA).



Health Science Academy Students Explore the Bio Bus

The Asheboro High School Health Sciences Academy hosted the mobile lab from Morehead Planetarium and Science Center last Thursday. Students examined how the body's immune system fights illness and prevents disease. They also used a simulated viral extract and were able to perform an enzyme-linked immunosorbent assay (ELISA) to screen hypothetical patients for the presence of human immunodeficiency virus (HIV).

Introducing the New Admin Team at AHS

Meet the Asheboro High School Administrative Team! (L-R): Jonathan Jessup, Assistant Principal, 11th grade; Brian Saunders, Principal, 12th grade; Gayle Higgs, Assistant Principal, 10th grade; and Donnie Wright, Assistant Principal, 9th grade.

New Pathways to Prosperity Initiative

Asheboro City Schools, Randolph Community College, and the Randolph County School System unveiled a third pathway focusing on agriculture in their partnership project, Pathways to Prosperity, at a joint press conference last week. The project will include the development of a new associate degree in Agribusiness Technology at Randolph Community College. The goal is to have the curriculum developed by the end of the 2017-18 school year so that an application can be submitted to the North Carolina Community College System for approval. The earliest date for launching the new curriculum would be fall 2019.









Dr. Wendy Rich Retirement PartyJoin us in celebrating Dr. Wendy Rich at her retirement party in the Professional Development Center on Monday, April 30th from 4-6 p.m.

Nick Coe Update

AHS alum, Nick Coe, was awarded the Defensive MVP for Auburn's Spring Game. See the link <u>here</u> to read the entire article.

CPR Class Offered in June

If you would like to renew or obtain your CPR certification, you are in luck! The ACS nurses will be providing a class on: Tuesday, June 12th in the Professional Development Center from 8:30 a.m. - 12:30 p.m. The cost is \$5. If you are interested, please contact your nurse and she will put your name on the list.

PD Offerings

Looking for professional development opportunities? Be sure to check out the link here. This link is located on the ACS website under Staff and Professional Development Opportunities.

Lindley Park Student Performs with the Greensboro Symphony Orchestra

Bearik Bigelow, from Lindley Park Elementary School, was selected to perform his original composed melody "Pharoah's Tomb" with the Greensboro Symphony Orchestra. In partnership with UNCG, the symphony played the orchestrated melody for ACS fourth and fifth grade students at the Performing Arts Center on Friday.



AHS Athletics

Monday, April 16

4:00 PM Boys Varsity Golf Walter M. Williams High School Away 4:00 PM Boys Varsity Tennis Southwestern Randolph High Away 6:00 PM Boys Varsity Lacrosse Atkins High School Home 6:00 PM Girls Varsity Soccer Southern Guilford High School Away

Tuesday, April 17

4:00 PM Boys Varsity Tennis Williams High School Away
4:30 PM Boys Junior Varsity Baseball Southern Guilford High School Home
4:30 PM Coed Varsity Track Southwestern Randolph High Home
6:00 PM Boys Varsity Lacrosse Southern Alamance HS Home
6:00 PM Girls Varsity Softball Southern Guilford High School Home
7:00 PM Boys Varsity Baseball Southern Guilford High School Home

Wednesday, April 18

4:30 PM Boys Junior Varsity Baseball Eastern Randolph High School Away 6:00 PM Girls Varsity Soccer Williams High School Away 7:00 PM Boys Varsity Baseball Eastern Randolph High School Away

Thursday, April 19

6:00 PM Girls Varsity Soccer Wheatmore High School **Home** 6:00 PM Girls Varsity Softball Page High School **Home**

Friday, April 20

4:00 PM Boys Junior Varsity Baseball Williams High School **Home** 6:00 PM Boys Varsity Lacrosse Southeast Guilford High School **Away** 6:00 PM Girls Varsity Softball Walter M. Williams High School **Home** 7:00 PM Boys Varsity Baseball Williams High School **Away**

ACS/RCSS Transfer Process

ACS employees are reminded to complete an admission application for the 2018-2019 school year to ACS and turn into Tena Lester by 6/1/2018.. These forms are now located on the ACS website.